
January 9, 2025 

Your Excellency, 

John Dramani Mahama, 

The President of the Republic of Ghana, 

Accra, Ghana. 

Dear Mr. President, 

CONGRATULATORY LETTER 

On behalf of the Terabuuriyele Organization, we extend our warmest congratulations on your 

remarkable victory in the general elections held on December 7, 2024. This achievement 

represents a significant milestone in Ghana’s democratic journey, and we are confident in the 

positive impact your leadership will bring to our beloved nation. 

We commend your unwavering dedication to public service, which has deservedly earned you 

the trust and confidence of the Ghanaian people. Your vision for Ghana’s prosperity and 

development aligns closely with the values and mission of our organization. 

As a cultural group, we are confident in your ability to fulfil your promises and leave a legacy of 

excellence in the high office you now hold. We are optimistic that your tenure will usher in an 

era of peace, stability, and prosperity for all Ghanaians. 

Please accept our heartfelt wishes for your continued health, happiness, and success. 

Additionally, we extend our best wishes to the people of Ghana as they embark on this new 

chapter of progress and development under your leadership. 

With warm regards and the utmost respect, 

 

Simon Apenure Ayariga 

National Chairman 

Terabuuriyele Organization 


